COMHAIRLE CHONTAE ÁTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


MEETING OF TERENURE-RATHFARNHAM AREA COMMITTEE 1

Tuesday, February 07, 2006

QUESTION (16)
QUESTION: Cllr. John Lahart

"To ask the Manager for an update on the planning application at Boden Park for two dwellings on behalf of Viscount Securities and whether or not the Council was successful in contacting the landowner and seeking their agreement in relation to transfer of title to the Council?"

REPLY

Planning application Register Reference SD05A/0905 was received on 09-Nov-2005 from Viscount Securities Ltd. for Two no. two storey 3 bed semi-detached houses and associated site works, fencing etc. all on 0.59ha site at The Lawn, Boden Park, Ballyboden, Dublin 16.

A decision to Refuse Permission was made by the Council in this case on 20-Dec-2005, for the following reasons:

1. Due to the configuration of the site it is considered that the proposed development of two dwellings on a corner site would break the established building line and would therefore visually detract from the area and create an undesirable precedent for similar developments in the area.  It is therefore considered that the development would seriously injure the amenities, or depreciate the value of property in the vicinity, and would be contrary to the land use zoning objective of the area objective A 'to protect and/or improve residential amenity' as stated in the South Dublin County Development Plan 2004-2010.

2. Having regard to the accumulated impacts on the residential amenity of the area from two proposed two storey semi-detached dwellings it is considered that the proposed development would constitute a material contravention of the zoning objective, as set out in the South Dublin County Development Plan 2004-2010, regarding the protection of residential amenity and would therefore be contrary to the proper planning and sustainable development of the area.

3. Due to the configuration of the site it is considered that the proposed location of the dwellings approximately 1m from the existing mature hedgerow on site would result in substandard residential amenity and a cramped form of development which would be contrary to proper planning and sustainable development of the area.

The applicant stated in the application that they are the owners of the site and that ownership was acquired circa 1976.  The Development Department has confirmed that there is no record of the Council having owned the lands included in the planning application referred to, nor has any contact been made with the landowner with a view to the Council acquiring these lands. 
